As a resident of Addisleigh Park and the District Leader of AD29, it is imperative that we keep the connection between the following communities: Rosedale, Laurelton, Springfield Gardens Addisleigh Park, Jamaica, and Hollis
BECAUSE: 
· We have made great strides 
· New precinct
· Infrastructure
· Parks
· Commercial strip developments 
· Schools and there is much more to be done.

These communities are and have planned with CB 12 and 13 and these plans call for more improvement over the next four or five years.
The community has been fortunate because the city, state and federal officials have a great working relationship as proven by the aforementioned projects that I stated earlier.

As you may well now it requires years of planning and coordination for city, state, and federal projects to come to fruition all of which are based on demographics and socioeconomic population statistics.

In closing it would be extremely detrimental to the growth of our communities have these proposed lines adopted. It would segregate the planning and the funding of projects that were years in the making. On behalf of thousands of residents that I represent I ask you not to adopt the proposed lines, which would be an injustice to our community.
Thank you
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